Use of Mobile phones, cameras, recording device social networking sites.
At Kiddie Kastle Day Nursery we ensure the highest level of safeguarding for our children, staff and visitors and adopt the following procedures:

In relation to the use of mobile phones we ask the building is a mobile free area. We recognise that there may be emergency situations which necessitate the use of a mobile telephone, and ask that this is done outside of the building. As for staff mobile phones are stored in staff lockers and only use in designated breaks and areas. Parents are not permitted to use any recording device or camera on the nursery premises without the prior consent of the manager, for example Christmas performance. 

During outings, staff will use mobile phones belonging to the nursery wherever possible. Photographs must not be taken of the children on any phones, either personal or nursery owned (nursery camera will be used).

Any photographs or recordings taken of your children in our nursery are only done once permission has been received on the enrolment form at registration. This states photographs & videos may be used for child’s learning journey, display purposes, promotion materials including nursery website and brochure.  Any photographs and recordings taken or needed for outside of permission list we seek further permission in writing e.g.: local advertising like newspapers. We do store a range of photographs on a memory stick which is locked in the management’s office and used for advertising to parents & visitors the fun things we do. 
We use Capture Education online profile system which is secure and a great way to share developments with the parents. The system allows us to share photographs and observations from home and setting via a secure email and password system. When using photographs of children we ensure that parents understand that their child may also be photographed with their peers and they may be used in another child’s learning journey. If a parent is not happy about one or more of these uses then they are encourage to circle the point and the nursery will respect their wishes and find alternative ways of recording their child’s play or learning.  The nursery management team monitors photographs and recordings to ensure that the parent’s wishes are adhered to. 

To limit issues on social network sites we encourage all parents and staff not to befriend each other limiting situations of upset. If a friendship is known before a child joins the nursery then we ask that the staff member to inform the management team and that  friend/business relationships are kept separate  relationship must remain professional at all times
This statement will be reviewed and updated annually or as when needed during this period by member of the management team..

Signed: Jayne Gorman
Date: February 2018
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